	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 6th April 2022
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr S Hartle
Cllr S Tomlin
Cllr  M Martinez
Cllr A Samuels
Cllr P Warters
0 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
22/14
The meeting was opened by the Chair at 19.30 hours.
22/15
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr C Tomlin and Cllr M Broadley
22/16
Declarations of Interests
No declarations were received.
22/17
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 19th January 2022 were approved by all those who were present and signed by the chair.

22/18
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
22/19
Planning Applications
No planning applications were received.
22/20
Queens Jubilee Celebrations
The new planter is now in place in Butterwick. It was noted that the Village Hall was to hold an afternoon tea and a scarecrow competition.
22/21
Street Lights
Following discussion it was agreed to go ahead and replace all the street lights at the quoted price of £2100 + VAT.

22/22
Accounts to Pay
The following accounts were presented for payment: Marny Beckett (for planter) £120, Clerks Quarterly Salary & expenses £433.97, Foxholes Village Hall (Room Hire) £10, A Scruton (Grass Cutting) £423.23, Ryedale Council (Land Rent) £10, Autela Payroll Services £31.07, Premier Garden Services £150 and Information Commissioner (Annual Fee) £40, which were approved by all.

The following payments were received: NS&I account interest 0.28p and Sale of Mower £1400.
22/23
Correspondence
No correspondence was received.

22/24
Other Business
Cllr S Hartle advised everyone that she had decided not to stand for re-election in May and would be standing down. She was thanked by everyone for her many years of service and hard work on the council.
The bus shelter located on Eastfield was becoming overgrown with Ivy. This was to be reported to NYCC for action.

It was noted that the trees growing into the electricity wires in Butterwick had not yet been cut back.

The numerous pot holes previously reported on Wold Newton Road have not yet been done by NYCC.

22/25
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 18th May 2022 in the Village Hall.

22/26
The meeting was closed at 20.15 hours.




